

**Minutes for the Meeting Held on 23rd July 2018**  
**of**  
**Minshull Vernon & District Parish Council**  
at St Peters Community Hall, Minshull Vernon, Crewe, Cheshire.

**PRESENT:**

Councillor Les Horne	Chairman
Councillor Linda Horne	Councillor D Ridings
Councillor I Baxter	Councillor P Wright
Councillor M McGlone	Councillor S Kay

**APOLOGIES:**

Councillor J Wier  
Councillor C Stringer – Vice Chairman  
Councillor M Stanley

**ABSENT:**

Councillor B Palin  
Councillor D Street

---

**38 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies had been notified by Councillor C Stringer, Councillor J Weir, Councillor M Stanley.  
Absent Councillor B Palin Councillor D Street

**39 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS**

No declarations of interest were declared. The Chairman did take this opportunity to announce the resignation of Councillor K Stringer as a Councillor though she will remain Clerk and RFO. It was also requested that Councillors be mindful of the formality required during the meetings and that questions should be addressed via the Chairman,

**40 MINUTES of PREVIOUS MEETING**

To approve as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> June 2018

**Resolve** – These were duly approved by the Parish Council.

**41 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME**

In accordance with the Parish Council's Standing Orders, a period of 10 minutes is allocated for members of the public to ask questions.

**Resolve** – No members of the public were present at this meeting.

**42 GDPR UPDATES**

Councillor J Weir was not present at the meeting and had not supplied any updates to be presented.

Chairman Councillor L Horne requested that should a Councillor be unable to attend in future and they have an agenda item that they submit the update prior to the meeting where possible please.

**43 FINANCIAL MATTERS**

**41.1 Accounts update-**

Monthly update of Accounts from RFO. Councillors were given monthly bank Reconcile and detailed transactions for the month of June 2018

<b>41.2</b>	<u>TBA</u>	Clerks Expenses Stationery for Audit – <b>none submitted at this meeting</b>	
	£29.99	Councillor S Kay – Reimburssee for SID	<b>this was approved</b>
	£12.00	Shires Payroll	<b>Approved- for Nil returns submitted to HMRC</b>
	<u>TBA</u>	John Henry Internal Audit 201	<b>to be approved next month on <u>production of the invoice</u></b>

**42 PHONEBOX – RESTORATION & ISSUES WITH ELECTRICITY SUPPLY**

It had been arranged to commence next stage of the phone box restoration, however it had been decided that the hot weather conditions were not suitable to continue as planned, concerns were raised that the paint would blister, this was postponed, TBA. Electricity supply has been reinstated, Chairman Councillor L Horne had met with contractors who had terminated the supply initially, cleared the confusion and this is now resolved. Councillor C Stringer was not present for an update on defibrillator funding. I was discussed that consideration would be given to purchase the defibrillator dependant on timescales. NWS also requested that they be consulted to the specification of this prior to installation.

**43 ANNUAL REPORT**

New front cover was shown and approved with pictures displaying the recently installed benches. Several Councillors have submitted their articles for inclusion, the remaining articles are to be included in the mock up for final approval next meeting.

**44 DRAINAGE ON A530**

Chairman Councillor L Horne has been in contact with Highways who have informed him that it is too expensive to use the camera to attempt to resolve this situation, there will only be a dye solution offered to us at present. It is understood that this will get through but will not identify any blockages.

The explanations offered is that it is difficult to get the traffic stopped in the vicinity of the traffic lights. Councillor L Horne is to contact the Permit officer to see if any alternatives are available.

**45 PLANNING MATTERS**

**18/3168/N THE MERLIN, BRADFIELD ROAD, CREWE, CHESHIRE, CW1 RH**

**Resolve – the Parish Council support the application.**

**18/2952N 18 JAMES ATKINSON WAY, CREWE, CW1 3NU**

**Resolve - No Objections**

**18/3099N MOAT HOUSE FARM, MIDDLEWICH ROAD, MINSHULL VERNON,  
CHESHIRE CW1 4RD**

**Resolve – No Objections**

**46 SPEEDWATCH & POLICE CLUSTER REPORTS**

New PCSO's have reported Tru Cam activity with positive results. We have confirmation of plans to have this active in Whalleys Green and Bradfield Green in the near future.

Bunbury Cluster meeting - reports will be available at the next meeting as this took place the same evening as our Parish meeting.

Brief outline updates were given on crimes within the Parish.

**47 CENTENARY WORKING PARTY**

Councillor D Ridings gave an update on the progress of the plans from the working parties preparations and her liaisons with the 2 schools.

Meetings with Wrights Pies were beneficial and it has been decided to use them for supply on the day. They have agreed to assist with food warmers where possible and preferential rates on the supply of the pies.

Whitbys Ice Cream have also made a generous offer.

Both Schools are assisting Councillor D Ridings with the preparation of the Menu for the day and agenda is well under way.

Entertainment – many are booked and the time table is now taking shape too.

Soldiers have also confirmed attendance,

Site surveys have been done by Councillors for logistics on the day for vehicles and visitors.

**48 BOUNDARY FENCE UPDATES**

Councillor J Weir was not present to present an update on this item.

**49 REPORTS and SHARED INFORMATION**

Councillor I Baxter requested a visit to Hill tops and Hole House Farm, Councillor M McGlone is to provide details / arrange this.

Councillor S Kay raised concerns regarding the racing of vehicles around Woolstanwood area heading to Leighton and Nantwich. He has requested the details of the PCSO who covers that area.

Councillor D Ridings updated that she had accompanied Councillors S Kay and I Baxter into Leighton Academy to assess the suitability for the military vehicles and it had all been deemed adequate by all parties.

**37 Date of Next Meeting**

[20th August 2018](#)